IceHawks Families,

I need to start with an apology for delay in updating the membership since our February 19th Town Hall Meeting.   The Board and membership has been very busy finalizing the regular season and starting the Spring  season all while working to establish a new home for the IceHawks.  We will plan to provide updates every two weeks from this point forward.   
Spring Hockey
IceHawk Spring programs are underway and running smoothly.  We have 4 Select teams at the Squirt, PeeWee, Bantam and Midget level as well as a weekly Mite/Mini skills session.  We also know many of our kids are playing in Recreation leagues at Meramec, Twin Bridges, Affton and Kirkwood/Webster.  We have met our goal of providing a skill level appropriate place to play for all our kids.
Facility Assessment
There are several updates on the facility front since the town hall meeting.  As a result of some recent developments and very diligent work, we have prioritized our options for the future.  
I would like to share that the IceHawks continue to formally seek reopening of the US Ice Facility.  We are continuing discussion with the controlling bank, as well as the previous owner.  With the help of one of our members, we have hired a specialized banking firm to help evaluate the best options to possibly acquire the facility.  It would be our goal to open the facility as soon as possible should we acquire.  

Additionally in the near term, the SIIH Board is in active discussion with several area rinks to establish a long-term lease to support approximately 25 hours of ice per week for our organization.  The leases would be for the 2013-14 season and be temporary in nature.  Prospective locations include All-American and Scottrade.  This would provide the club a place to play hockey until we own our own home.  
The IceHawks continue to seriously explore options to establish a new rink facility in the local area to support all area hockey communities and other ice sports (figure skating, curling, etc).  This is considered a long-term objective, that has been determined a viable business option for the IceHawks.  We will provide updates and announcements when definitive options and details are available
These three developments position the IceHawks for competitive Fall play and for long-term viability.  
Ice allocation

As previously stated, the organization tracked every sheet used by each team, including where and when each team played.  Results of allocation show that minis, mites, midgets and recreation level teams received their normally allotted ice time over the breadth of the season.  In other words, what you expected to earn before the October event, is what was received.  

There are deficiencies in ice time with our travel teams.  Squirt A2, A1, PW B, PW1, and Bantam travel teams have been “shorted” so to speak.    Shortage for travel teams is approximately $100/kid.  

It is our plan to address this shortfall through ice credits toward the Fall 2013-14 season.  Families would be provided a discount code to use upon registration.   We are also considering a discounted Scott Brandes Skills Training for next season to make up for the sessions missed this season.  For families who move from the local area, the Board will review those on a case by case basis.
Excerpts of the Ice Allocation spreadsheet will be posted to the website in mid April.  We still need to resolve ice allocation issues for our AA programs playing with our partners MHC.

IceHawks Committees
We are happy to report that we have had great participation from our membership in our newly formed committees.  The call for help during the Town Hall was strongly answered.  We have established a Finance/Investment Committee to help guide all aspects of funding for upcoming facility options.  We have established a Facility/Construction Committee to provide advice and expertise to any construction or repair activities the IceHawks may undertake.  And finally, we have established an active Marketing/Business Committee to guide long term planning for programs, player retention/growth, sponsorship, fundraising and many other activities.  Both the Finance and Marketing committees have had initial meetings and are preparing updates for board consideration.  The Construction committee will be meeting soon as well.  Any interested in joining any of these important committees please check the website for committee contact information. 
In closing, I’d like to thank the entire membership for their patience and understanding over the 2012-13 season.  Although it was difficult at times, we were able to successfully complete the season for the kids.  We had 3 teams win EOS Championships and several other earn runner-up.  Most importantly our kids continued to develop and learn the greatest sport on earth.  We continue to commit to you that we will work hard to re-establish our new home as soon as possible.  We will keep you informed and seek to keep you engaged.  The IceHawks plan to a growing youth hockey organizations for many decades to come!
